

Territorial Daughters of Colorado—

Southern Chapter 2020 Newsletter

2020 Meetings

PLEASE NOTE THAT MEETINGS MAY BE AFFECTED BY THE CUR-RENT CORONAVIRUS PANDEMIC. UPDATES WILL BE POSTED TO THE WEBSITE AND EMAILED AS SOON AS THEY ARE AVAILABLE

Southern Chapter meetings are held on the third Saturday of the Month at noon from April until October.

April 18—CANCELLED—Due to Coronavirus (COVID-19)

<u>May 16</u>— Noon—Virtual Meeting, Program: <u>Desperadoes, Outlaws,</u> and <u>Shysters of Western Fremont County</u>. Meeting will be held through the Zoom Cloud Meeting App, PLEASE RSVP to Tamara Estes by May 15 to be sent the meeting invite and instructions

<u>June 20</u>—Noon—Virtual Meeting, Meeting will be held through the Zoom Cloud Meeting App, PLEASE RSVP to Tamara Estes by June 19 to be sent the meeting invite and instructions

July 18—Noon—Walsenburg Area

August 15—Noon—Canon City Area

<u>September</u> — STATE TDC Meeting, Rescheduled from June, Colorado Springs, Details will be coming out as the new plans are finalized.

October 19—Noon—Pueblo area

In Memory

The Southern Chapter lost three members in the past year We are deeply saddened by the passing of our cherished members.

Marjorie Riggins — Oct 22, 2019

Peggy Martin— January 30, 2020

Olena Ottinger—March 3, 2020





Territorial Daughters of Colorado—Southern Chapter MAY 2020 UPDATES

STATE TERRITORIAL DAUGHTERS MEETING

The **State TDC meeting** scheduled for June 26 has been **postponed** until September. The meeting programs will be on Archives and Women's Suffrage. The location and meeting details will be coming out as they are adjusted to a new date.

The **STATE NEWSLETTER** will now be published and mailed out in August to facilitate getting the State meeting information out to everyone. EVERYONE is encouraged to submit articles to Denise Gimlin for the newsletter. Send them to her at anne.gimlin@gmail.com. Pictures may be included and need to be at least 600 dpi to make sure they are clear when printed.

SOUTHERN CHAPTER 2020 MEETINGS

The meeting schedule and plan have been updated to deal with the Coronavirus Pandemic. The April Meeting was cancelled. The **May and June** meetings will be held virtually. An invitation to the meetings will be emailed out to everyone a few days before the meeting. If you need help figuring out how to connect to the meeting with your **computer**, **tablet or phone** please contact Tamara Estes, and she will call you to help get you set up. (territorialdaughters@gmail.com or 719-244-4747). The two virtual meetings will give us more time to figure out any social distancing requirements for the remaining 2020 meetings.

The virtual meetings will also provide our out of state members and members that do not have time or way to attend the meetings in person to connect with us. I hope to be able to use this technology for at least a couple of our meetings every year to help ALL members participate in the Southern Chapter. Our meetings and programs are open to the other TDC Chapters and the public.

<u>PLEASE ensure Tamara Estes has your email address to be included in the meeting invitation</u>. <u>RSVP to Tamara Estes at territorialdaughters@gmail.com or 719-244-4747</u>

2020 Dues

Member dues for 2020 need to be paid by <u>June 1</u>. The Dues deadline was extended to accommodate our members during the COVID-19 crisis. Please contact our treasurer Kathy West at westkathy19@gmail.com if you have any questions on your dues status.

T D D SING NUMBER OF SING NUMBER OF

Southern Chapter News

STATE TDC MEETING

The Southern Chapter will be hosting this year's State TDC meeting. Plans and preparations for the meeting are underway. The meeting this year will encompass a full day of activities. The meeting is being co-hosted by the Florence Historical Archives. If you would like to help with the planning and preparation of this meeting, please contact Tamara Estes at 719-244-4747, or territorialdaughters@gmail.com

Date: June 27, 9 a.m. –3 p.m.

Location: Penrose House, 1661 Mesa Ave., Colorado Springs, CO. This is the historic home of Spencer and Julie Penrose (Founder of the Broadmoor)

Programs: <u>Archives</u>—Presented by the Florence Historical Archives (home of the TDC State Archives)

Women's Suffrage in Colorado—Presented by Professor Katherine Scott Sturdevant

More Details will be coming out in April

Chapter Elections

Southern Chapter election of officers are scheduled to be held at the May 2020. Officers are elected every two years per bylaws. We will be discussing the postponement of elections during the May meeting to get us through the COVID-19 situation without adding extra requirements on people to learn new positions. This will be an agenda item during the May meeting

If you are interested in running for an office or nominating a TDC Southern Chapter member please contact us before the May meeting.





Southern Chapter Newsletter 2020

State Archives

Southern Chapter continues to work on accessioning the State TDC Archives housed at the Florence historical Archives, Florence, CO. As part of this project, the **Florence Historical Archives** will present a program at the State TDC meeting in Colorado Springs about archives. They will include what we need to be preserving and how to preserve the items until they reach the archive.

Women's Suffrage Centennial 2020

The Southern Chapter has been participating in many activities in preparation for the 100th Anniversary of National Women's Suffrage. We encourage all members to participate in activities in your area. A listing of activities and events being held throughout the state can be found at:

https://www.historycolorado.org/2020-womens-vote-centennial-colorado

Southern Chapter will be hosting the State TDC meeting in June 2020. Our main speaker will be presenting on the history of Women's Suffrage in Colorado.

Pikes Peak Coalition of Historic Museums

The Southern Chapter continues is a member of the Pikes Peak History Coalition (Formerly known as Pikes Peak Coalition of Historic Museums). The membership allows us to share TDC information and events at all 24 member museums and historical groups. Tamara Estes and Margaret Storm attend bimonthly Coalition meetings to learn and share information with all Coalition members. Our membership will allow us to further the public's awareness of TDC and recruit new members. The Coalition website can be seen at: www.pikespeakhistorycoalition.org

Newsletters

Southern Chapter newsletters have been cut back to quarterly. Monthly newsletters were not being supported with articles and items to be included on a monthly basis. Anyone can submit an article or item for the newsletter. The newsletter is **emailed** out to everyone that has provided an email address or can be read on the Chapter or State websites. Submissions should be sent to Tamara Estes at territorialdaughters@gmail.com



Southern Chapter Newsletter 2020

Southern Chapter Member Honored

The Fremont County Historical Society started the year off with a very important ceremony in January with a crowd of over 45 people when the following award was presented.

The "Doc" Little Historian of the Year Award is given every January to a deserving person who has worked diligently to further the mission of the Society in Education, identification of sites, preservation of documents and information for the public to use. This year this auspicious award was given to **Kathy Uhland**. Kathy is a member of the Southern Chapter and follows last years winner, Margaret Stiles Storm, as the second TDC member so honored.

Congratulations

<u>Dues</u>

Reminder—Southern Chapter 2020 dues of **\$20** are to be paid by **April 1,2020.** The Chapter is required to pay the State TDC \$5/member by April 1 of each year. We appreciate your prompt payment of dues.

Please clip this form and remit to: <u>Kathy West, PO Box 141, Wetmore, CO 81253</u>. Contact Treasurer Kathy West or Tamara Estes if you need any information on your dues status. Please provide any updates to address, phone and email.

Name:	
Address:	
Email:	
Phone Number:	